
 

 

 

March 4, 2024 

 

Re: NHTSA Safety Recall: 24V150; nuCamp Safety Recall – Battery Disconnect Switch 

 

Pleasant Valley Teardrop Trailers LLC has decided that a defect, which relates to motor vehicle 

safety; exist in certain 2023-2024 nuCamp Tab400, Circus 820 & 620 trailers equipped with 

lithium upgrade units there is a 250AMP Battery Disconnect Switch installed, which is not 

sufficient to carry a consistent draw above the 250AMP rating.  If there is a consistent draw 

above the 250AMP rating, then it could cause wires to melt near the Batter Disconnect Switch, 

increasing the risk of a fire.  Pleasant Valley Teardrop Trailers/nuCamp will be replacing the 

250AMP battery disconnect switch with a 400AMP battery disconnect switch.   

 

We are providing this information for you in hopes of correctly resolving this issue in a timely 

manner.  The safety recall is attached in this email for your review.   

 

Unit Information: 

- 2023 & 2024 TAB 400, Cirrus 620 & Cirrus 820 – 163 total units. 

- VIN numbers will be provided to the dealer for reference. 

 

Resolution Process: 

- nuCamp will provide the parts and instructions necessary. 

- All customers will be notified by letter and email. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

Aaron Hawkins 

Parts & Warranty Manager 

 

 


